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Steve’s Snippets

What an enjoyable meeting last week, with an almost weekly record attendance of 45 members, a great guest speaker (thanks again Brian Hennell) and much frivolity.

One thing for sure is that “Principal” Peter Foss needs to attend more regularly if he is hoping to get better control of his “class” while singing Rotary Grace.

Flexibility and adaptability is something I have had to accept readily this year due to the sometime difficulties or cancellations, or positive opportunities presented that require a little readjusting of programs.

Well, thanks to Brian Hennells’ flexibility and persistence we will now have the Visit to the Children’s Hospital this Rotary Year. 

The visit will now be on Wednesday June 4th and this will be an optional partner’s night with the visit commencing at 7.00pm. Cost for the night for an EXCELLENT buffet meal will be $25 per head.

We will be hosted by PDG Ray Reed and Professor David Bennett from the Hospital and given a tour of their fantastic facilities as well as the “Art for healing program” we assisted from funds raised from the Gala evening.

Tonight of course we welcome President Allan Ezzy from Holroyd Club who with his excellent group of young ambassadors represented our District in District 1230 Glasgow Scotland for this years GSE exchange. I know their program will be interesting and professional, especially that of our own representative Mary Romanous, who works for my wife in the field of Childcare accreditation.

This coming Sunday is an important day for ALL members. The Salvation Army RED SHIELD APPEAL is an important part of our commitment to Rotary and our local Community. Our guest last week, Salvation Army Captain Michael Pailthorpe expressed a REAL NEED for 30 drivers this Sunday. PLEASE fellows, try and help if you can as the more of us that can assist the LESS time we will be needed. I know many of you have Sunday morning activities planned, as do I with our Cycling Group, but we will ALL be there, so if we can give up something important for just TWO hours MAX, then surely so can you.

Arrangements are in place for an enjoyable presentation and thank you evening on the 18th June for all our sponsors and volunteers for the bike ride, and detailed planning is continuing for our fun run on June 29th.

Also fellows don’t forget to think about the District changeover on June 28th at St Mary’s.

Finally, don’t forget to mark your diaries for Friday evening June 27th, our changeover dinner at the Golf Club. As per previous years we will NOT be meeting on Wednesday June 25th. Oh! And by the way I promise… no Neil Diamond performance from me this time, but I don’t know what you can expect from that extrovert Keith Stockall, especially since he had his last Rotary indoctrination , sorry briefing last Sunday at The District Assembly (he even gave up bike riding for the morning !!!!).

Have a great week and see you Sunday morning at 9.00am at Strathfield Town Hall

Steve

Tonight’s Guests

GSE Outbound Team to Scotland

Introduction Joe Campisi

Thanks Stephen Taylor
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Peter Douglas,Treasurer, reports

Attendance for Wed 14th May

Present 46 Rotarians

Apologies 14

Income - Raffle $263.00

Raffle Winners:  1st Shirley del Prado 2nd George Hallworth 3rd Niall King 



Mr Kim Ellis  “Bankstown Airport”
Kim, the CEO of Bankstown Airport, was born in Brisbane, and grew up in the Cronulla area.  He attended Duntroon Military Academy, where he graduated with a Masters degree.  He was in the Army for 27 years, mainly connected with logistics and heavy artillery use.  Travelling the world with the armed forces, Kim spent one year in Antartica.  He is married with an 18 year-old son and a 14 year-old daughter.  He retired from the Army with the rank of Half Colonel.

Kim told us that Camden Airport, Hoxton Park Airport and Bankstown Airport form a network of three under his jurisdiction.

Camden Airport is basically for sport and recreational enthusiasts, only taking 6 tonnes maximum weight aircraft, which consist mostly of gliders, and, similarly to Hoxton Park, has no terminal.  Bankstown Airport, Kim says, is the busiest airport in Sydney.

The three airports are under three different leasing companies, leased from the Department of Transport.  They are then sub-leased to customers.  They gain a substantial revenue from charging planes to land there, at $7.00 per tonne.  They are very popular for movie scenes, the film companies coming from all round the world to shoot there.  In 201/2, the profit before tax was a hefty $4.2 million.

As CEO, Kim values the ideal of supporting the community surrounding the airports.  These include the National Parks and Wildlife Service, the Flying Doctor Service, University of Western Sydney, University of New South Wales, and Padstow College of TAFE.  The Airport also provides sponsorship to various local bodies and individuals.  It provides jobs for 6,300 full or part-time employees.

The Airport has taken on an ambitious project in the form of a Land Use Plan, which includes property development and there is a Bunnings store being built.  The project also includes a change of the airport brand name, and marketing to bring overseas aviation to Bankstown.  There will be a northern business park, adjacent to Aldi and Bunnings stores, making use of highway trade.  Because the airport sits on Federal land, any improvements are not subject to local Council approval, as set out in the Airports Act of 1996.

Bankstown Airport is not capable of taking Sydney’s large planes as flow-over as Sydney becomes even busier.

Hoxton Park Airport presently is bound by a five-year lease, after which time it becomes freehold land, and many property investment companies are already well geared up to bidding for it when it then will come up for sale.  It is the largest prime site for development left in the Sydney basin.  Bankstown and Camden Airports will be sold with their 99-year leases intact, probably by December this year.

To conclude his extremely interesting address, Kim provided the following website address, where all imaginable information on the three airports can be found:

www.bankstownairport.com.au

Red Shield Appeal

Sunday 25th May 2003

Captain Mike Palethorpe, a familiar friend from the Salvation Army, spoke to the Club of the need, in particular, of drivers to ferry collectors round the Strathfield area.  Anyone available for this worthwhile duty should turn up at Strathfield Town Hall between 8.00 am and 9.00 am.  Those good souls interested in door-knocking should arrive between 9.00 and 10.00 am.  The target this year is $22,000 and George Hallworth, as he has done for many years, will be busy organizing the counting of the money by a team from our club.  Please try to commit yourself to either of the above jobs (door-knocking on foot, or driving collectors).  It’s a very, very worthy cause.  The Sallies help thousands of homeless and destitute, poverty-stricken and unwell in our society, quietly, and consistently, year after year.  Please help the Salvos to help those less fortunate than we are.

Lunch at Ross and Joan Brown’s at Yarramalong

Due to a large degree to Ross’s involvement and busy workload as Chairman of Pan Pharmaceutical, it looks as though this event will have to be postponed until next year.  Something to look forward to all the more.

However, it is hoped that we can arrange to have an outing to Dominic and Johanna Alvarez’s home in Bowral some time in July.

Golf Day

For those who hadn’t noticed (!) the rain caused the cancellation of the proposed fund-raising golf day.  It will be rescheduled though, so keep your clubs, or wits, or something, sharpened.

Bike Ride Thankyou

On Wednesday 18th June, we will host a thank you evening for the sponsors of the recent Fun Bike Ride.  This will be an ordinary meeting, not a partners night.

Fun Run

Sunday 29th June will be the date for the Fun Run.

On Wednesday 25th June, there will be NO MEETING.

Our Changeover

Friday night, 27th June is the date for this function, when Keith will be invested with the ‘reins’ of the club.

Police Officer of the Year

This award-giving ceremony will take place on Wednesday 13th August, 2003, after a great deal of organisation by Grahame True and Brian Johnson.


HAPPY BUCKS

It cost Peter Cipolla money to brag that his six-year-old son had just scored his first goal in football and to top it off was named Player of the Week.

Not to be outdone, Keith Byrn boasted that his seven-year-old grandson saw Dr Euan in the morning with a heavy cold, then went on the field and scored three tries, helping his team win 30-22.  Many of the parents begged Keith for the name of his grandson’s medico, but it was a well-kept secret, to be used as secret ammo again if needed.

Sporting eight-year-old son of Tony Lanzafame also recently performed brilliant track records.  He won the District Cross Country, and then reached the semi-finals of his school’s Public Speaking competition.  Must take after your Dad, mate!

Ray Wilson did a brag for another club member.  During the recent deluge in Sydney, he had reason to call on Brian Johnson for leakage problems.  Ray said Brian had the job under control and all sewn up in five minutes flat.  (Bet they had a beer together afterwards.)

George Helou let club members all know that the generous bonvivant Peter Harries had provided him with a box of quality wines which has constituted part of the raffle prizes for the past few weeks.  Thank you Peter, from all.  Tonight’s, we believe, was the last drop.  Perhaps some other modest, congenial personality could offer to follow suit.  

Next Week’s Speaker

Charles Olsson

“Salt”

To Be Introduced by Terry Rohan

To Be Thanked by Roy Schmidt

All attempts made to present information accurately.  Any mistakes purely accidental, and will be acknowledged if pointed out to the Editor.  These, and jokes etc. can be sent to Vicki at 

vw@netlink.com.au

Jokes not suitable for publication will be laughed at copiously privately, and then distributed clandestinely, as usual.

Happy Birthday


Ed Cummins (25th)
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